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From the President 
I hope this finds each and every one of 
you safe and well. The Annual Meeting 
in February of 2020 feels like years and 
worlds away, and the intervening months 
have been unexpected and challenging 
for all of us. I am sure you have been 
concerned about the health and well-
being of all around you, including family 
members, patients, and colleagues - and 
we are all concerned about the deep 
societal issues that have been exposed 
in recent months. For these reasons, it is 
especially good to be able to write to the 
Members of The College, who make up 
such a supportive community of colleagues 
and friends. No such thing as “emotional” 
distancing in The College!

Members of the Board of Regents have 
been in close contact since mid-March 
to determine the extent to which it is 
necessary to reschedule and repurpose 
College activities over the next year. Our 
primary focus has been to address efforts 
that protect the health of our members. To 
that end, we emailed a survey in late May 
to gauge your thoughts regarding the 2021 
Annual Meeting. Based on the results of 
that survey and our belief that COVID-19 
will still be a factor in February, we have 
made the difficult decision to cancel the 
2021 Annual Meeting. As a result, we 
have suspended the meeting attendance 
requirement until 2022. Please know how 
disappointed we are to miss the chance to 
connect and learn together in California. 
We are exploring other ways of engaging 
with Members through this year. We 
welcome your thoughts and will keep you 
posted as plans develop. 

Most of you are aware by now that we 
have extended the deadline for submitting 
new member nomination materials, which 
is now July 15 for this year. In addition, 
summer award nominations, which 

include the Bowis Award, Distinguished 
Service Award, Honorary Fellowship, and 
the Award for Creativity in Psychiatric 
Education, have been pushed back to 
August 15 for this year. We will celebrate 
the recipients virtually and again in person 
when we next are able to meet.

In the meantime, I am excited to announce 
the addition of three new College 
committees: the Committee on the Award 
for Child and Adolescent Psychiatry, which 
will select the recipient of a new award; 
the Membership Development Committee, 
which will focus on the recruitment of 
new Members and also support Members 
in their advancement through The 
College from Member to Fellow; and the 
Committee on Diversity and Respectful 
Inclusion, which is an outgrowth of The 
College’s focus on diversity and improving 
involvement of underrepresented minorities 
in the organization. 

All three committees have already begun 
their important work. In fact, it was in 
consultation with the Committee on 
Diversity and Respectful Inclusion that 
the Board of Regents issued a statement 
late last month about the need to recognize 
systemic racism and to fight oppression 

Laura Roberts
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and inequity in our world. You will find the full text of this 
statement on pages 6-7. 

The Board and I have chosen to expand the number of committees 
in order to elevate key issues, such as respectful inclusion and 
diversity in The College, and in order to better serve our members. 
For each committee, we recently added the new position of Vice 
Chair to increase the number of leadership opportunities in our 
organization. The increased number of committee positions and 
leadership roles, taken together, will strengthen the inclusivity 
and sense of welcome in The College. Please remember that if 
you are looking to increase your participation in our organization, 
you are invited to volunteer for committee service. This is a 
direct pathway for advancement to leadership roles and a vehicle 
for shaping the culture and priorities of The College.  (NB: we 
always try to accommodate volunteer requests within a couple of 
years!) The Board and I wish to express our gratitude to all who 
enthusiastically agree to step up and be of service to The College. 

I would be remiss if I did not report that the Annual Meeting 
in February was really wonderful. Fort Lauderdale served as 
a very pleasant backdrop for our week together. Our Program 
Chair, Scott Aaronson, Past-President Steve Sharfstein, and 
the Program Committee put together a well-organized and 
well-thought out program, bringing us insights about pressing 
issues that are pertinent to psychiatry, including a well-received 
Wednesday morning program, themed “The Changing Paradigm 
of Psychopharmacology: Psychedelics, MDMA and NMDA 
Antagonists,” which featured plenaries by Drs. Robin Carhart-
Harris, Boadie Dunlop, and James Murrough, as well as a panel 
for extended Q&A. There were also important updates in areas 
ranging from the opioid epidemic to the management of aggression 
and violence against healthcare workers, as well as courses and 
interest groups focusing on child and adolescent psychiatry, 
diversity in the healthcare professions, the treatment of grief, and 
challenges in palliative care. It was an enjoyable, topical, and 
engaging program, and my congratulations to Scott and Steve and 
the Program Committee on a job well done. 

And I am proud to report that membership in The College 
continues to be strong. At the 2020 Meeting in Fort Lauderdale, 
we welcomed 41 new Members into The College and elevated six 
current Members to Fellowship status. Once again, the Committee 
on Membership has been diligent in selecting outstanding recruits 
in the areas of research, academic, and clinical psychiatry, and I 
would like to again express my sincere gratitude for their great 
efforts – efforts that are never taken for granted.

Communication is a vital part of bridging relationships, and 
the bridge between Board and Membership is the key element 
in ensuring that The College survives and thrives during these 
difficult times. Professional organizations exist to provide support 
and connection in equal measure. Your voice matters to us. So 
whether you were inducted as a Member this past February, or 
have been a decades-long Fellow, wherever in the world you call 

continued on page 3
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From the Executive Director
Lockdowns, social distancing, quarantines—it seems we’re all living in a new reality along with a new lexicon 
to accompany it.  Since mid-March, the staff and I have been working remotely, holding weekly meetings via 
Zoom and communicating by e-mail instead of popping into each other’s offices.  We miss the social aspects 
of working together, but have all settled into a routine at home. 

Laura Roberts outlined in her column some of the adaptations The College has made to this new world we 
find ourselves in.  In addition to extending some deadlines and canceling the Annual Meeting, the Board also 
decided to freeze The College’s governance structure for one year.  For the Board of Regents, this means 
that the current Officers and Board Members will stay in office for an additional year.  So Laura Roberts will 
remain President of The College through the 2022 Annual Meeting in Naples, Larry Faulkner will continue to 
serve as President-Elect, Gene Beresin as First Vice President, and George Keepers as Second Vice President 
until that time.  

The freeze will also apply to committee service.  Most committee terms and chair appointments will be extended by a full year. We will 
be sending out an updated list of committee appointments and terms under separate cover.

Those nominated for membership in The College or for elevation to Fellow and approved by the Board this year, and those nominated 
next year, will be inducted in 2022.  In effect, there will be a double class of New Members and Fellows recognized in Naples.  The same 
applies to the Laughlin and PRITE Fellows—those approved in 2020 and those approved in 2021 will attend the 2022 Annual Meeting.

The 2021 winners of The College’s awards—Bowis, Distinguished Service, Education, Dean, Geriatric, Mood Disorders, and Honorary 
Fellow—will be honored at the 2022 Annual Meeting, along with the 2022 awardees.  We are exploring alternate ways to bring the 2021 
awards lectures to you throughout the year and will provide updates as available.

Finally, we will not be printing a Membership Directory this year due to the difficulty of coordinating such a project remotely.  However, 
we do offer a fully searchable directory on The College web site at https://www.acpsych.org/membership/member-directory.             

I have found that the past several months of lockdown have put me in a reflective mood. And one of the things I’m grateful for is the role 
The College has played in my life over the past 14 years.  I have truly enjoyed working with the Board of Regents and the Members of the 
Committees I staff.  I’ve also valued getting to know the membership at the Annual Meetings.  While I’m disappointed we won’t have the 
chance to see each other in February, I look forward to the next time our paths cross.

Craig Samuels 
Executive Director

Craig Samuels 

continued from page 2

home, and at whatever point in your career you are, I would like to sincerely extend an invitation to you to reach out to me, any Member 
of the Board of Regents, or any one of the staff members who keep things running smoothly on a day-to-day basis. Whether you have 
questions, concerns, comments, or you’d simply like to connect, know that you have a community here. You are not alone, and we are 
better together. 

Finally, we note, with sadness, the passing of three leaders in The College. Peter F. Regan served as President of The College from 1991 to 
1992; Jeffrey L. Houpt served as President from 1998 to 1999; and Stephen C. Scheiber served for several years on the Board of Regents 
and as Treasurer in the 1990s. They will be missed. 

It is an honor and a privilege to serve as President of this organization, whether in the best of times or the most trying of times. I look 
forward to seeing all of you, speaking with you, and hearing about your lives when we reconvene on a brighter stretch of path just up 
ahead. Until then, please take care of yourselves, just as I know that you are most certainly providing support to your loved ones, patients, 
colleagues, neighbors and friends.

Laura Roberts 
Presidentcontinued on page 3
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Laura Roberts, M.D., M.A.:  Laura 
Roberts was named President of 
The College.  Dr. Roberts serves as 
Chairman and the Katharine Dexter 
McCormick and Stanley McCormick 
Memorial Professor in the Department 
of Psychiatry and Behavioral Sciences 
at the Stanford University School of 
Medicine. She serves as the Editor-

in-Chief for American Psychiatric Association Publishing, 
Books Division and was recently named Editor-in-Chief of 
Academic Medicine. Having received her B.A. in history 
and M.A. in the conceptual foundations of science from 
the University of Chicago, she then completed her medical 
training and a fellowship in clinical medical ethics at the 
University of Chicago Pritzker School of Medicine.  Dr. 
Roberts received her residency training in psychiatry at 
University of New Mexico School of Medicine, where 
she then joined the faculty and established the University 
of New Mexico Institute for Ethics. Prior to her move to 
Stanford, she served as the Chairman of Psychiatry and 
Behavioral Medicine at the Medical College of Wisconsin.

Larry R. Faulkner, M.D.: Larry 
R. Faulkner assumed the role of 
President-Elect of The College.   
Dr. Faulkner is President and CEO 
of the American Board of Psychiatry 
and Neurology.  From 1994 to 2006, 
Dr. Faulkner served as Vice President 
for Medical Affairs and Dean of the 
School of Medicine at the University 

of South Carolina.  Among other awards, Dr. Faulkner has 
received the Distinguished Service in Psychiatry Award 
from The American College of Psychiatrists, the Seymour 
Pollack Award for Distinguished Contributions to the 
Teaching and Education Functions of Forensic Psychiatry, 
and a Special Presidential Commendation for the Promotion 
of Psychiatric Education and Lifelong Learning from the 
American Psychiatric Association.   Dr. Faulkner received 
his undergraduate education at Whitman College and 
attended the University of Washington School of Medicine.  
He completed his residency at the University of Arkansas 
and a fellowship at National Institute of Mental Health.

Eugene V. Beresin, M.D.: Eugene V. 
Beresin became First Vice President 
of The College.  Dr. Beresin is 
Professor of Psychiatry at Harvard 
Medical School and Executive 
Director and Founder of the Clay 
Center for Young Healthy Minds 
at Massachusetts General Hospital.   
He is also Director of the Elizabeth 

Thatcher Acampora Endowment, an outreach program to 
meet the mental health needs of underserved youth and 
families in three community settings. Dr. Beresin received 
his M.A. in philosophy and M.D. from the University of 
Pennsylvania. Subsequently, he completed an internship 
in pediatrics at Yale New Haven Hospital, his residency at 
Massachusetts General Hospital/Harvard Medical School, 
and a residency in child psychiatry at Boston Children’s 
Hospital/Judge Baker Guidance Center/Harvard Medical 
School.

George A. Keepers, M.D.: George 
A. Keepers was elected as Second 
Vice President of The College.  Dr. 
Keepers is Chair of the Psychiatry 
Department and Carruthers Professor 
of Psychiatry at Oregon Health & 
Sciences University in Portland.  He 
also serves as Director of OHSU’s 
Adult Attention Deficit Disorder 

Clinic.  Dr. Keepers earned a B.A. from the University of 
Missouri in Columbia, received his medical degree from 
Baylor College of Medicine and completed his residency at 
Oregon Health Sciences University.   

Barbara S. Schneidman, M.D., 
M.P.H.: The College elected Barbara 
S. Schneidman as Secretary-General 
of the organization. A Past-President 
of The College, Dr. Schneidman 
currently holds the position of 
Clinical Professor of Psychiatry 
and Behavioral Sciences at the 
University of Washington School of 

Medicine. Dr. Schneidman is a graduate of the University of 
Minnesota Medical School from which she recently received 
the Distinguished Medical School Alumni Award.  She is 

The College Selects New Board Members, Officers
The American College of Psychiatrists elected new Members to its Board of Regents and selected Board Officers at its 
Annual Meeting in Fort Lauderdale, Florida, on February 22, 2020. Members of the Board of Regents provide strategic 
leadership and oversight for the programs and future direction of The College.

Laura Roberts

Larry R. Faulkner

Eugene V. Beresin

George A. Keepers

Barbara S. 
Schneidman
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Eligible for Emeritus Status?

If you are over 70 or fully retired, you are eligible for Emeritus status in The College.  

As an Emeritus Member or Emeritus Fellow, you are no longer obligated to attend one of every three Annual Meetings 
or pay Active Member dues of $420 (although we do suggest making a voluntary dues contribution of $75).  

Although Emeritus Members and Fellows may vote on all matters coming before the membership and serve on 
committees, they are not eligible to hold elective office or serve as a committee chairperson. 

If you would like to be considered for Emeritus status, please contact Angel Waszak, angel@acpsych.org.

2022: Naples 
Annual Meeting: February 23-27 

Hyatt Regency Coconut Point 
Bonita Springs, Florida

2023: Tucson 
Annual Meeting: February 22-26 
JW Marriott Starr Pass Hotel & Spa 

Tucson, Arizona

Future College Annual Meetings

also the recipient of the Lifetime Achievement Award from 
the Federation of State Medical Boards.  Dr. Schneidman 
received her master’s in public health from the University 
of Washington School of Public Health and completed her 
residency in psychiatry at the University of Washington.

Robert J. Boland, M.D:  Bob Boland 
has joined The College’s Board of 
Regents.  Dr. Boland is the Vice Chair 
for Education for the Brigham and 
Women’s Hospital Department of 
Psychiatry, an Associate Professor of 
Psychiatry at Harvard Medical School 
and the Director of the Brigham 
and Women’s Hospital/Harvard 

Psychiatry Residency Program.  He was previously the 
Co-Director of the Harvard Longwood Psychiatry Residency 
Training Program and before that the Associate Director 
of Residency Training at Brown.  Dr. Boland graduated 
from Georgetown University and Georgetown School 
of Medicine and completed a residency at the Institute 

of Living in Hartford and a fellowship in psychosomatic 
medicine at Georgetown/Fairfax Hospital.  He currently 
serves on the Board of Directors of the American Board of 
Psychiatry and Neurology.

Sidney Zisook, M.D.:  Sidney 
Zisook has joined The College’s 
Board of Regents.  Dr. Zisook is a 
Distinguished Professor of Psychiatry 
at UC San Diego, Director of the 
Healer Education, Assessment 
and Referral (HEAR) Program (a 
physician and nurse support and 
suicide prevention program) and 

the Department of Psychiatry’s Wellness Director. Dr. 
Zisook received his bachelor of arts from the University of 
California at Berkeley and his medical degree from Stritch-
Loyola, Chicago. He completed his residency in Psychiatry 
at Massachusetts General Hospital in Boston and was a 
clinical fellow of Harvard Medical School.

Robert J. Boland
Sidney Zisook
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AAMC Statement on Police Brutality and Racism in 
America and Their Impact on Health
David J. Skorton, MD, president and CEO of the AAMC 
(Association of American Medical Colleges) and David A. 
Acosta, MD, AAMC chief diversity and inclusion officer, 
released the following statement:

“For too long, racism has been an ugly, destructive mark on 
America’s soul. Throughout our country’s history, racism 
has affected every aspect of our collective national life—
from education to opportunity, personal safety to community 
stability, to the health of people in our cities large and small, 
and in rural America. 

Over the past three months, the coronavirus pandemic has 
laid bare the racial health inequities harming our Black 
communities, exposing the structures, systems, and policies 
that create social and economic conditions that lead to health 
disparities, poor health outcomes, and lower life expectancy. 

Now, the brutal and shocking deaths of George Floyd, 
Breonna Taylor, and Ahmaud Arbery have shaken our 
nation to its core and once again tragically demonstrated 
the everyday danger of being Black in America. Police 
brutality is a striking demonstration of the legacy racism has 
had in our society over decades. This violence has eroded 
trust of the police within Black and other communities 
of color who are consistently victims of marginalization, 
focused oppression, racial profiling, and egregious acts of 
discrimination. 

Our country must unite to combat and dismantle racism and 
discrimination in all its forms and denounce race-related 
violence, including police brutality. Enough is enough.

As healers and educators of the next generation of 
physicians and scientists, the people of America’s medical 
schools and teaching hospitals bear the responsibility to 
ameliorate factors that negatively affect the health of our 
patients and communities: poverty, education, access to 
transportation, healthy food, and health care.

Racism is antithetical to the oaths and moral responsibilities 
we accepted as health professionals who have dedicated our 
lives to advancing the health of all, especially those who live 
in vulnerable communities.

As leaders of anchor institutions in our communities, 
academic medicine’s physicians, educators, hospital leaders, 
faculty, researchers, learners, and staff must lead by example 
and take bold action in partnership with the communities we 
serve:

•	 	 We must acknowledge and speak out against all forms 
of racism, discrimination, and bias in our environments 
in our institutions, communities, and society.

•	 	 We must stand in solidarity with the Black community 
and speak out against unjust and inhumane incidents of 
violence.

•	 	 We must demonstrate empathy and compassion and 
acknowledge the pain and grief that the families and 
the communities of these victims are experiencing.

•	 	 We must take the lead in educating ourselves and 
others to address these issues head-on.

•	 	 We must be deliberate and partner with local 
communities, public health agencies, and municipal 
governments to dismantle structural racism and end 
police brutality.

•	 	 We must employ anti-racist and unconscious bias 
training and engage in interracial dialogues that will 
dispel the misrepresentations that dehumanize our 
Black community members and other marginalized 
groups.

•	 	 We must move from rhetoric to action to eliminate 
the inequities in our care, research, and education of 
tomorrow’s doctors.

The AAMC stands against racism and hate in all its forms, 
and we call on academic medicine to stand together on this 

The College Issues Statement on Systemic Racism
The senseless murders of George Floyd, Ahmaud Arbery, and Breonna Taylor, among many others, have laid bare, once 
again, the inequity and systemic racism faced by Black or African-American people in the United States on a daily basis. 
As a leading voice in psychiatry, The American College of Psychiatrists condemns racism and oppression of marginalized 
people, whatever form they take, and joins with its sister psychiatric and medical organizations in calling for meaningful and 
sustained change to fight inequity.   

To that end, on June 19, The American College of Psychiatrists Board of Regents, upon the recommendation of the 
Committee on Diversity and Respectful Inclusion, voted unanimously to support the AAMC Statement on Police Brutality 
and Racism in America and Their Impact on Health and the Joint Statement issued by AAP/AADPRT/ADMSEP/AACDP on 
Police Brutality and Racism in America.

These statements follow in their entirety:

https://www.aamc.org/news-insights/press-releases/aamc-statement-police-brutality-and-racism-america-and-their-impact-health
https://www.aamc.org/news-insights/press-releases/aamc-statement-police-brutality-and-racism-america-and-their-impact-health
https://associationforacademicpsychiatry.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/mP7ZaJjp
https://associationforacademicpsychiatry.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/mP7ZaJjp
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issue. We are committed to harnessing all of our resources 
to catalyze meaningful and lasting solutions. We can no 
longer be bystanders. We must not be silent. But while our 
solidarity is necessary, it is not sufficient. Together, and in 
partnership with the communities we serve, we must work 
together to heal our nation.”

Academic Psychiatry Education Associations Issue Joint 
Statement on Systemic Racism 
The recent killings of George Floyd, Ahmaud Arbery, and 
Breonna Taylor are a tragic reminder of the systemic racism 
and violence that people of color have suffered for centuries, 
and what has been ignored for far too long. As a community 
of academic psychiatrists, it is our duty as physicians to 
combat structural racism and the subsequent inequities in 
health care delivery and outcomes. As psychiatrists, we must 
address the trauma caused by racism and discrimination, 
and their adverse effects on mental health and well-being. 
We must incorporate these topics into our curricula, listen to 
our trainees and colleagues of color, and speak out against 
racist actions, attitudes, and biases. As academicians, we 
must educate our leaders, colleagues, and students about the 
detrimental effects of racism, and provide solutions on how 

to eliminate this “cancer” in our society. We stand with the 
Association of American Medical Colleges’ statement in 
pledging the following: 

•	 We must stand in solidarity with the Black community 
and speak out against unjust and inhumane incidents 
of violence. 

•	 We must demonstrate empathy and compassion and 
acknowledge the pain and grief that the families and 
the communities of these victims are experiencing.

•	 We must take the lead in educating ourselves and others 
to address these issues head-on. 

•	 We must be deliberate and partner with local 
communities, public health agencies, and municipal 
governments to dismantle structural racism and end 
police brutality. 

•	 We must employ anti-racist and unconscious bias 
training and engage in interracial dialogues that will 
dispel the misrepresentations that dehumanize our 
Black community members and other marginalized 
groups. 

•	 We must move from rhetoric to action to eliminate 
the inequities in our care, research, and education of 
tomorrow’s doctors.

Important Dates and Deadlines 2020
July 15, 2020	 Membership Applications Due
July 31, 2020	 Payment for PRITE due ($145/exam)
August 15, 2020	 Bowis Award, Distinguished Service in Psychiatry Award,  
		 Education Award and Honorary Fellow submission deadline		
		 Applications for PRITE, CHILD PRITE and Laughlin Fellowships,  
		 which are offered by The College, due in The College office
Early September 2020	 PRITE testing materials sent to all participating programs for delivery  
		 in early September 
September 24 -  
October 30, 2020	 PRITE Administration
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Francisco Fernandez accepts the Distinguished 
Service Award from Katharine A. Phillips. 

Katharine A. Phillips, Chair, Awards Committee, 
presents the Bowis Award to Ilisse R. Perlmutter.

Committee Chair, J. Raymond DePaulo Jr.,  
presents the Dean Award for Research in 
Schizophrenia to Celso Arango.

Catherine Chiles, Chair of the Committee on the Education 
Award, presents the award to Shelley A. Holmer, Assistant 
Professor of Psychiatry and Behavioral Sciences  
at Duke University School of Medicine.

Jack McIntyre, Chair of the Committee on the Award for 
Research in Geriatric Psychiatry, presents the award to 
Helen Lavretsky.

Karen Dineen Wagner, Chair of  the Committee on 
the Award for Research in Mood Disorders, presents 
the award to David J. Miklowitz.

Honorary Fellowship Committee Member  
Allan S. Kaplan presents the award to  
Spero M. Manson.

Outgoing President Steven S. Sharfstein presents  
the Presidential Gavel to Incoming President  
Laura Roberts.
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Past Presidents: Front Row:  David Spiegel, Jack W. Bonner III, John M. Oldham, Gail Erlick Robinson. 
Back Row: Dwight L. Evans, Robert Michels, Steven S. Sharfstein, Robert N. Golden, Charles F. Reynolds,  
Francisco Fernandez. 

Elevated Fellows: Constantine Lyketsos, Laura Dunn, Robert Roca, Erika Saunders, Frank Shelp, Carol Ping Tsao.

New Members: Front Row: Marsden McGuire, Randall Espinoza, Stephen Buie, Ramaswamy Viswanathan,  
Kenneth Ashley, Katherine Kennedy, Gail Mattox, Mansoor Malik, Estelle Bender, Rashi Aggrawal,  
Chandani Lewis, M. Philip Luber, Susan Vaughan, Rob Cotes, Thomas Ungar. Second Row: Marin Veldic,  
Daniel Price, Paul Croarkin, Margo Lauterbach, Jodi Lofchy, Karen Abrams, Dan Hall-Flavin, Shehzad Khan Niazi, 
Mary Diane Eckert, Janet Pine, Brian Greenfield, Amir Garakani, Gordan Frankle, Ray Kotwicki.  
Back Row: President Steven S. Sharfstein, Sunil Khushalani, Robert Lee Caudill, Bradley Gaynes, James Rachal, 
James Schuster, Connor Darby, Steve Koh, Muaid Ithman, Sophie Grigoriadis, James Murrough, Brian Fuehrlein.
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From the Archives
From Membership to Fellowship—The Next Step

Ilisse R. Perlmutter 
Chair 
Membership Committee 

Membership in The College is, I am certain you’ll agree, an enormous professional honor, reflecting outstanding 
achievement and recognition in psychiatry. I know you all remember how you felt when you were nominated and accepted 
into this wonderful organization. The Annual Meetings are always well-attended, offering state-of-the-art medical education, 
a time for connecting and catching up with dear friends, and networking with colleagues from all over the country.

But there is more to being a part of The College. I’m referring specifically to elevation to Fellowship, an honor given to 
Members who are actively involved in and have made contributions to The College and to our field. This can mean many 
things: for example, being a Member for at least five years, attending Annual Meetings regularly, serving on one or more 
College Committees, or presenting at an Annual Meeting. Members contribute to the field or the community in a myriad of 
ways, depending on their own practices and skills.

Some of you are thinking, “Why bother? I’m a Member. That’s enough.” None of you came into The College by being 
passive, drifting along with the status quo! Whether you are teaching and creating educational programs, skillfully 
supervising and counseling other clinicians, breaking ground with new research, or expanding horizons by new ventures, 
you continue to demonstrate your leadership in psychiatry. Many of you speak on significant mental health issues, consult to 
various medical societies, and further public understanding of psychiatric illness.

Becoming a Fellow enables you to have a bigger impact on our organization. Fellows serve as Main Sponsors for new 
Members and Fellows. They may hold elective office in The College, be a member of the Board of Regents, and may serve 
as a committee chairperson.

How do you become a Fellow? Four Members must nominate a candidate for elevation to Fellowship; at least two 
must be Fellows, and preferably all four, if possible. The Membership Committee reviews the applications and submits 
recommendations to the Board of Regents, which makes the decision whether to elevate an individual to Fellow status. In 
reviewing the applications, the Membership Committee looks for active involvement in The College, active contribution to 
the work of The College, and sustained contribution to the field or the community---all the things described above. (You can 
find more details on The College Web site.) 

When I spoke to the new Members and Fellows at this year’s Annual Meeting, I urged all of them to attend meetings, serve 
on committees, and make The College their own. Elevation to Fellowship is the next step.

A Call for Volunteers In Search of Question Writers to Join the 
PRITE, CHILD PRITE, and PIPE Editorial Boards 
If you have experience as a question writer and would like to be considered as a member of the PRITE or CHILD 
PRITE Editorial Board, please contact Kathryn Delk at The College via email: Kathryn@ACPsych.org.

If you have experience as a question writer and would like to be considered as a member of the PIPE Editorial 
Board, please contact Nathan Zastrow at The College via email: Nathan@acpsych.org.

http://www.acpsych.org/membership/elevation-to-fellowship
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Change of Address Form

Name:								      
	 First	 MI	 Last	 Suffix (Jr, III)	 Degrees

Previous Address:	 q business or q residence								      
	

New Address: q business or q residence						    
		

 
New Telephone Number/E-mail:
Business:							     
Fax:								      
Residence:							     
E-mail:								      

Membership Status: q Active q 	Emeritus

Membership Category:	

 q Charter Fellow q Founding Fellow q Fellow q Member q Honorary Fellow

 q Other:	    

 q Former Awardee	    q Former Laughlin Fellow Year:                 q 	Former PRITE/CHILD Fellow Year:

Angel Waszak
The American College of Psychiatrists	 312.938.8840
111 E. Wacker Drive Suite 1440	 312.938.8845 Fax
Chicago, IL 60601	 angel@acpsych.org

Please fill out entire form and mail, fax or e-mail to:

THE AMERICAN COLLEGE 
OF PSYCHIATRISTS

111 E. Wacker Drive, Suite 1440
Chicago, IL 60601


